TOWNSHIP OF REAR OF LEEDS & LANSDOWNE

ST. JOHN'S ACW

The November meeting held at the home of Jean Roantree opened with the Lord's Prayer, followed by Prayer #3 from the ACW Book.

Ruth Anna Glover read the Scripture St. Mark 12: 38-44.

Mabel Standen read the Meditation and all members repeated the Prayer.

Roll call was answered by 9 members, who answered with a verse of St. John, containing the word "Love". The October minutes were read and approved.

Denise Gordanier gave the treasurer's report and the collection was taken.

A nice sum of money was made at our October Arts and Crafts Fair and Fall Rummage Sale.

A thank you card will be sent to Elaine Bryan to express our heart-felt thanks for her lovely crafts and time she provides at our Arts and Crafts.

The ACW will give Miriam Houghton a Christmas Gift Certificate from the Glen House on the Parkway, appreaciation in for playing our Church organ. Each lady will make 2 dozen cookies to send Carveth Nursing Home Gananoque, and one extra dozen cookies to

In place of a Christmas Gift exchange, we will give money to an "Almost Home", house in Kingston, for parents with sick children in the hospital.

The December roll call will be answered with the word "Glory".

be divided among ourselves

The December meeting will be held at the home of Eleanor Wills.

Meeting closed with Grace.
Etta Glvoer and Denise
Gordanier served a lovely
lunch.



Township of the Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne



RECYCLING NEWS

COMPOSTERS Have Arrived at Last!



Cost is \$18.60 per unit (a Great Deal!)

Pick Up Day is Saturday, Dec. 7 9:00 to 11:00 am

at the Township Garage

Composters are available on a "first-come" basis.

More are on the way!

Thanks to the Township of the Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne and the Ontario Ministry of the Environment for support of this project.





THANK YOU

I would like to thank all the voters in the Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne who supported me for the position of councillor in the recent election.

A special thank you to Joan Gamble, Louella Earl, Iris Landon and my husband Alan I met a lot of people and to the ones I missed, I am sorry.

Zelma Kelsey

ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT YOUR FUTURE?

Are you a senior?
... a physically disabled person?
... a caregiver?
... a community member?

Your Provincial Government wants to work with you to improve services for you.

We want your help.

Public Meetings will be held to hear your views.

Where: Lions Hall

Elgin

When: December 3, 1991

1:30 - 3:30 pm

Redirection of Long-Term Care and Support Services

B

etty Tudor, a pubkeeper from Exeter, England, finally gave up trying to get a driver's license. She had taken 273 driving lessons during the past 19 years and ultimately had been barred from at least three

driving schools. After she failed her most recent driving test, her examiner was admitted to a mental hospital, although the 55-year-old woman told a reporter, "I'm not sure I was totally to blame."

—Toronto, Ontario, Canada Globe and Mail



OPEN HOUSE

Sunday, December 1, 1991 1:00 P.M. - 4:30 P.M.

OLD STONE MILL MUSEUM

DELTA

Hot punch and?

The Treat's on us!

Everyone Welcome

Come and bring your friends!

(Second floor now open)

TAX REVOLT

SUPPORT LOCAL BUSINESS

We pay the tax! * You save the gas!

Do your Christmas Shopping at

Petals & Presents
Olde Worlde Flower & Gift Shoppe
This holiday season

We deliver the best locally & world wide

* Petals & Presents will save you 15 % on cash & carry

until December 25

OPEN Mon - Sat 10 - 5 p.m. 353-5572 Main St. Elgin